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General Comment:  Sponsors and cooperative partners involved in Lake Roosevelt fishery enhancement projects were very pleased to have the ISRP members visit our projects even though you were limited in time.  ISRP comments and suggestions cause us to rethink and evaluate how we operate our programs.  Having visited here, viewed the projects, and listened to oral presentations enhances the process.

ISRP Review Comment:  Section C (Rationale and Significance) contains unsupported statements in 2nd paragraph of p.5 concerning (lack of effect on?) genetic integrity of native rainbow trout and, as in other projects of this province, the idea that stocking hatchery fish “tends to reduce harvest of native stocks thereby helping to enhance their recovery.”  These points are relevant on a broader basis than just this one project, and warrant further evaluation on a subbasin basis.

Project Response to Section C above:  Annual Colville Tribal fish traps and weirs set in the fall for Kokanee and again in the spring for native Rainbow do not indicate that net pen Rainbow move up the tributaries to spawn.  There are indications of shoreline spawning of Rainbow in the late fall, mostly in bays and inlets.  These fish have not been genetically identified, but based on general appearance they resemble net pen reared fish.  These fish don’t occur very often in the creel and the success of their spawning efforts is not well documented.  The effects of the drawdown from fall to mid-May impact their success.  More research would be required to make a statement inferring that this could be a viable sustainable population affecting native Rainbow stocks.

ISRP Review Comment:  Concern that increased angler pressure may put more pressure on native stocks.

Project Response to Comment:  The net pen program draws a large number of fishermen to Lake Roosevelt.  The ISRP concern that this may actually result in the harvest of more native rainbows due to sheer numbers of fishermen is quite possible.  Native rainbow populations are greatest in the lower end of the Lake in the San Poil River drainage and also in the northern regions of the Lake above Kettle Falls all the way to the Canadian border and above.  Smaller populations occur throughout the Lake.  The San Poil region is very popular to Kokanee fishermen resulting in native rainbow harvest by those fishing for kokanee.  Some attempts to reduce pressure on these stocks have been fairly successful.  Cooperation by the Colville Tribe and WDFW has resulted in fishing regulations  which include the closing of the San Poil arm above Manilla Creek during certain phases of the spring migration of native stocks.

ISRP Review Comment:  Harvest target (1900,000) 35%-57% acceptable

Project Response to Comment:  Big water year accompanied with big drawdowns adversely affect harvest rates.  Many boat ramps are dewatered and loss of fish by entrainment occurs when water levels are not up when we are forced to release fish.  Harvest rates are tallied by the Lake Roosevelt Monitors.  Creel counts an angler interviews are techniques used as well as tag returns.  New tag return boxes are being assembled right now are to be located at strategic boat launches and fish cleaning stations which should help establish a more accurate accounting of the harvest rate.  Due to vandalism, these boxes have been unavailable for the past few years.  The new design of welded metal is hoped to deter vandalism.

